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March 12, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

Enclosed for King County Council consideration is an ordinance approving the 2007 Town of Skykomish (Town) General Sewer and Facilities Plan (Plan).  Approval of the Plan is required under King County Code (KCC) 13.24 as a prerequisite to granting right-of-way franchises and construction permits and to indicate to state regulatory agencies that the Plan is consistent with King County comprehensive plans.
The Utilities and Technical Review Committee (UTRC) reviewed and approved the Plan on June 18, 2008.  Requested changes have been made and are included as a part of this ordinance transmittal.  The UTRC recommends approval of the Plan.

The Town currently does not provide sewer services to its residents; they depend on on-site systems for waste treatment.  The Town has been seeking a solution for the replacement of failing and substandard septic systems since the 1980s and has developed two previous facility plans as part of that process.  Costs associated with the most recent of the plans, completed in 1992, were sufficiently high that centralized wastewater and collection and treatment were deemed not economically feasible at that time.

The current Plan was developed so the Town could avail itself of a unique opportunity to obtain funds for a centralized sewer system that are available in conjunction with an environmental cleanup being conducted jointly by the Washington State Department of Ecology (DOE) and the Burlington Northern/Santa Fe (BNSF) Railway Company under the Model Toxics Control Act.  BNSF activities between the 1890s and 1970s resulted in the release of petroleum and other pollutants in the vicinity of the railroad’s facilities in the central part of the Town.  Part of the cleanup plan included the replacement of on-site septic systems.  The Town recognized the opportunity to replace those systems with a permanent, centralized, sanitary sewer system.  This Plan contains analyses of various alternatives for the development of just such a sewer system.
The Town does provide water service, and its system has been approved by the Washington State Department of Health for 250 connections (the system had 234 connections as of 2004).  The Town’s water system will also be improved in conjunction with the cleanup, but that topic is not addressed in this Plan.
On February 23, 2007, the Town issued a Determination of Non-significance for the Plan in accordance with the State Environmental Policy Act.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Steve Hirschey, Chair of the UTRC, at 206-205-0817.
Thank you for your assistance in this matter.  I urge you to approve the enclosed ordinance.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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